
Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman and committee members,   

 

I would like to talk to you about Russia and Ukraine, but first, I want to ask you a 

question:  

When you walked into the building this morning, did you have to show your I.D.?  

The answer, of course, is, “yes,” but why? To show that you have a right to 

participate in the civil process. Entering a government building is just one of the 

numerous places that a valid I.D. is required. I have a list here of 76 such places, 

and before everybody runs away, no, I’m not going to read the whole thing.  

 



Those last few are programs specifically designed to help underprivileged 

groups, especially minorities. How is it not discriminatory for these programs to 

require I.D., but it is for voting?   

In fact, I have heard several black Americans take offense at the argument, 

saying it implies they are too ignorant to get an I.D. This view is reflected in a 

recent Rasmussen poll, which found that a whopping 73% of black voters want 

voter I.D, as well as 81% of non-whites, and 75% of all Americans.  

I have another list – nobody leave! – of 114 full or partial democratic countries 

that require I.D. to both register to vote and to vote.   

 



Russia isn’t on the list. Big surprise, they don’t want honest elections. But the 

U.S. isn’t on it, either. We should not be in the same category as Russia.  

For that reason, and to support American voters of all races, I urge you to 

support this bill.  

 

Thank you.  

  

 

 

Rasmussen's findings are supported by those of a national survey of U.S. 

voters conducted by the Honest Election Project, which revealed that 77% 

support voter I.D. requirements, including strong majorities of Blacks (64%) and 

Hispanics (78%). This survey also found that 64% of voters "want to strengthen 

voting safeguards to prevent fraud, rather than eliminate them to make voting 

'easier.'" 

 


